March 3, 2021

To Whom It May Concern,

The Quesnel Team Roping Club fully supports the Quesnel High School Rodeo. Our Club is extremely excited to have more up and coming youth enjoying the sport of rodeo. Having local rodeos is important for the future growth of rodeo and helps to develop our youth in providing opportunities for them to learn, improve, and compete. This provides them with the tools to one day compete along the best in the business. We encourage all these youth to attend our practices in order to gain more experience, confidence, and learn from our experienced members!

Sincerely,

Ryan MacNaughton

President- Quesnel Team Roping Club

Quesnel BC

250-983-2088

Darren Campbell

Cariboo Regional District

Dear Darren.

After a few years of absence, the Quesnel High School Rodeo has re-established with new members from the local high schools. For many years High School Rodeo has been a mainstay event at the local Alex Fraser Park. High School Rodeo has a very good reputation in teaching youth discipline and responsibility. Previous High School Rodeos at the Park have been very well organized and have contributed greatly to events at the Park. As with the main Quesnel Rodeo, the High School Rodeo brings many visitors into Quesnel and contributes to the local economy.

The Board of Directors at Alex Fraser Park are eager to see the return of High School Rodeo to the list of 2021 events planned. Support from the Regional District would be an investment in youth as well as to the local economy.

Alex Fraser Park Society
alexfraserpark@outlook.com
250-991-7947

February 23, 2021

To Whom It May Concern

Re: Letter of Support

BC High School Rodeo Association

The Quesnel Rodeo Club wishes to show our support for the BC High School Association.

The BC High School Rodeo Association is a group of individuals that continues to bring awareness to the sport of rodeo and all the elements involved in the farm and ranching communities.

The young competitors learn what it takes to compete in their favorite events and accepting the high and lows. Continued care of livestock, equipment and themselves are valuable life lessons that will stay with them for a lifetime. In this crazy world we presently live in, the High School Rodeo gives us a positive event to look forward to and also the 2021 High School Rodeo Finals will be held here in

Quesnel which is very exciting for our community.

We highly recommend considerations be made for the BC High School Association through your grant application process. They are a very valuable part of our heritage and rodeo world.

Thank you. The Quesnel Rodeo Club Quesnel Barrel Racers Association Quesnel BC March 2, 2021

To whom it may concern:

The Quesnel Barrel Racers Association (QBRA) is in full support of Quesnel High School Rodeo hosting the high school rodeo in Quesnel as well as all their other events. It would be a great benefit not only to the town of Quesnel, the sport of equine/rodeo but also to the QBRA.

The hosting of the High School Rodeo in Quesnel would assist QBRA meeting our objectives of:

- 1. Exposure to our local Agriculture/Equine facility in order attract competitors, therefore increasing event size.
- 2. Promote tourism to our community.
- 3. Support local economy.

Regards

Quesnel Barrel Racers Association

March 2, 2021

To whom it may concern

Re: Letter of support

BC High School Rodeo Association

I am the owner of a small livestock feed and supply store, here in Quesnel, I am a strong supporter of the BC High School Rodeo Association.

High School Rodeo isn't just about competing in rodeos, it teaches values, life skills, integrity and respect. Each competitor has to put their education first before being allowed to enter in any of the rodeos or events, they must show respect for fellow students within the school system as well as their fellow competitors from other communities.

The dedication and care that these students put into their horses, and their training for events is outstanding. It is nice to see these young athletes, have the drive and will to learn and achieve their goals in and out of the arena.

There have been so many uncertainties in the past 12 months, and I feel that BCHSRA gives us all something positive to look forward to. The 2021 BCHSR finals are scheduled to be held here in Quesnel, and I feel that this has a very positive impact on our community. Being a small business owner, I know how much support that these families have given me and other small businesses in our community.

I highly recommend your consideration to be made for the BC High School Rodeo Association through your grant application process. I would love to see some smiles on our local kids faces and seeing the pride that they have for their community when they get to run in the home arena. High School Rodeo is making a strong comeback in Quesnel, and we all need to stand behind them with support.

Thank you

Jamie Delves

Lil' Red Pony Feed & Supplies 1202 Chew Ave Quesnel, BC V2J 4E1 778-466-5533